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	MINUTES OF THE REGULAR MEETING

THE MEDINAH PARK DISTRICT, DUPAGE COUNTY, ILLINOIS

AUGUST 18, 2021

	The Regular Meeting of the Board of Commissioners of the Medinah Park District, DuPage County, Illinois was held on Wednesday, August 18, 2021 at the Connolly Recreation Center located at 22W130 Thorndale Avenue, Medinah, Illinois.                                     

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 PM by President Jean Ott.
Roll Call was taken showing the following members present;                      

Commissioners    Jean Ott, President; Maryann Grygiel, Vice President
Present:                 John Blankenship, Treasurer;  Irene Jarocinski, Commissioner;
                              Russell Bean, Commissioner
Commissioners Absent:   None
Also Present:     
Bruce Baum, Executive Director/Secretary;                                     

                             Vince DeGrado, Superintendent of Parks; Maria Piworski, Supt. of 
                             Finance/HR; Frank Wendling, Supt.of Recreation
                             Public:  Wayne Meyers
Commissioner Ott recognized a quorum.

Commissioner Ott led the Pledge of Allegiance.

Commissioner Ott asked if there were any additions, corrections or deletions to the Agenda.  Director Baum stated that there were no corrections, additions to the agenda.  It was moved by Commissioner Blankenship and seconded by Commissioner Ott to approve the Agenda as presented.  Commissioner Ott asked for discussion.  There was none.  
ROLL CALL VOTE:

Aye:       Jean Ott, Maryann Grygiel, John Blankenship, Irene Jarocinski, Russell Bean
Nay:       None
Absent:  None
Motion Carried.  

It was moved by Commissioner Blankenship and seconded by Commissioner Grygiel to accept the Regular Meeting Minutes of July 21, 2021 as presented.   Commissioner Ott asked for discussion.  There was none. 
ROLL CALL VOTE:

Aye:        Maryann Grygiel, John Blankenship, Irene Jarocinski, Russell Bean, Jean Ott 
Nay:        None
Absent:   None
Motion Carried.  

It was moved by Commissioner Blankenship and seconded by Commissioner Ott to approve the Executive Session Meeting minutes of July 21, 2021 as presented.  Commissioner Ott asked for discussion.  There was none.

ROLL CALL VOTE:

Aye:        John Blankenship, Irene Jarocinski, Russell Bean, Jean Ott, Maryann Grygiel 
Nay:        None
Absent:   None
Motion Carried.  

Staff had received no correspondence from the public since the last meeting.  Director Baum read a thank you from the Roselle Chamber of Commerce addressed to the Park District and Commissioner Jarocinski thanking us for our contribution to the Taste of Roselle.  The Park District made no contribution.      
Citizen Wayne Meyers mentioned the citizen led Stop the Tower campaign in the community.
It was moved by Commissioner Grygiel and seconded by Commissioner Blankenship to approve the payment of past bills dated August 4, 2021 of $22,066.61.  Commissioner Ott asked for discussion.  Commissioner Jarocinski asked about the Exxon Mobil fuel bill and requested updated mileage information.  Commissioner Bean asked about invoicing of Cedar Valley bill for replenishment of playground mulch delivery. 
ROLL CALL VOTE:

Aye:        Irene Jarocinski, Russell Bean, Jean Ott, Maryann Grygiel, John Blankenship
Nay:        None
Absent:   None
Motion Carried.
It was moved by Commissioner Blankenship and seconded by Commissioner Grygiel to approve the payment of future bills dated August 18, 2021 of $61,776.41.  Commissioner Ott asked for discussion.  Commissioner Jarocinski asked about billing from Pomp’s Tire Service for flat tires and about billing to Schwartz Nursery for mulch.  Commissioner Blankenship asked about billing associated with Total Parking Solutions for paper rolls for parking machine at West Lot at Metra.
ROLL CALL VOTE:

Aye:       Russell Bean, Jean Ott, Maryann Grygiel, John Blankenship, Irene Jarocinski
Nay:       None

Absent:  None
Motion Carried.

It was moved by Commissioner Blankenship and seconded by Commissioner Bean to approve the payment of past salaries, social security, Medicare and IMRF (liability) for the month of July, 2021 of $84,925.00.  Commissioner Ott asked for discussion.  There was none.
ROLL CALL VOTE:

Aye:       Jean Ott, Maryann Grygiel, John Blankenship, Irene Jarocinski, Russell Bean
Nay:       None

Absent:  None
Motion Carried.

The Treasurer’s Report for the month ending July 31, 2021 was read by Treasurer Blankenship.  The report will be added to future paperwork for auditing purposes.
Supt. DeGrado’s report was provided to the Board.  Commissioner Jarocinski asked about the pile of mulch at Manary Park.  The District generated the pile,
Supt. Wendling provided the Recreation Department information to the Board.  He reported on the Back to School Campfire Night event on August 20.  We had in excess of 65 people in attendance.  Commissioner Ott was looking forward to the Concert in the Park on August 27.  
Supt. Piworski provided the Finance Report to the Board.  Commissioner Ott asked about a safe level of fund balance set aside at all times.  Supt. Piworski stated that $600,000.00 in fiscal reserves is a safe level for our district as well as restricted funds.   
Director Baum provided Safety Coordinator Goode’s information on the Risk Management Report.  Questions related to mechanical inspections, maintenance of the facility and alarm notices to staff were discussed.
There was no report.  Attorney not in attendance.
Director Baum mentioned the next NEDSRA Board of Trustees meeting will take place on Wednesday, September 1, 2021.  NEDSRA Golf Outing info was provided and a request for interest in attendance at the dinner was given a deadline.  
Director Baum reminded the Board that the September, 2021 meeting date was being changed from September 15 to September 22, 2021.  Proper legal notifications will go out to the Daily Herald, etc. notating the change in date.
The Gala will take place on October 15 in Wheeling.  Commissioner Grygiel is celebrating her 10th year on the Board, and thus, will be recognized at the Gala for her years of service.  Others interested in attending the evening need to correspond to Director Baum no later than the middle of September.
Staff provided the monthly update of the Activity/Project Log to the Board.  The Metra phone app payment system will be going live no later than the end of August with fees to parkers totaling $2.10 for this pay option.
Director Baum said that Staff has provided a working timeline for preparation of the upcoming 2022 fiscal budget in your packet.  This particular timeline provides updated calendar dates that are typical in total as in years past.  Staff was happy to answer  questions related to the document (in draft form).  Commissioner Blankenship proposed elimination of the Performance Appraisal line date as this really has no bearing on the fiscal budget preparation.  Employees need this information but Commissioners do not. 
Director Baum updated the Board on the continuous work on the OSLAD Grant application.  We look to be right at the $800,000 total for the project with all aspects of the project totaling this amount to include professional services.  All information will be provided to IDNR by Design Perspectives no later than the September 1, 2021 deadline.   
Director Baum reminded the Board that once we finalize review of the Personnel Policy Manual updates, we need to get back and engaged in the Board of Commissioners Manual Review.      
Director Baum updated the Board on the Park Ordinance language related to allowance of alcohol on district property, what is required from DuPage County on licensing and what type of licensing and application is required.  PDRMA is OK with our insurance.  The Board preferred, initially, that the District only investigate the 24 hour licensing option and wait until fiscal year 2022 to consider the annual licensing option. 
President Ott asked that a discussion take place related to the District’s need to plan for a future Master Plan to aid in future grant opportunities.  The last Master Plan was completed in 2013/14.   Commissioner Grygiel asked about the Strategic Plan and its lack of completion as an example of our internal capabilities to produce something of this magnitude in-house.  It may be wise to incorporate attainment of quotes from outside consultants to aid us for both a master plan and strategic plan, in combination.  Discussion ensued regarding future fund balance availability.    

Commissioner Ott asked if there were any Comments from the Commissioners.   Commissioner Ott thanked the Recreation Department for its recent Campfire event.  Commissioners received an email from Director Baum on the passing of former park commissioner Tom Guarino.  We are still looking to receive an official invoice from Gonzalez Tree Service on work done for the MPD.  Commissioner Ott asked about the bidding process for Nordic Park.  OSLAD Grant application process is nearing its completion.  It was asked if the paving company constructing Medinah Road could be asked if they would prep our south Thorndale lot in exchange for them parking their equipment in our lot.  Arrow Construction is the paving company.  The Personnel Policy Committee continues to work on the manual.  Commissioner Jarocinski asked about a parked car, tree removal and weeds at the West Metra Lot.  Tree removal and stump grinding at the West Lot was done by an outside vendor.  The car pays their daily parking fee.  Was Manary Park eastern boundary bushline trimmed by the MPD?  The Park District staff did the work.  The Park Ordinance manual will need updating as well per Commissioner Blankenship.   Director Baum will provide the Commissioners with a copy of the Park Ordinance Manual.           
Commissioner Ott asked if there were any comments from citizens.  There were no comments from citizens.            
There was Old Business before the Board of Commissioners.  Commissioner Ott asked about fencing/gates at Meacham Creek Park.  Supt. DeGrado mentioned that fencing is required when hosting a park burn.  Commissioner Ott also asked about the split rail fencing at Meacham Creek and other park sites and the condition of same.  Commissioner Ott asked about ongoing discussion for playground/park equipment at Meacham Creek Park.  
It was moved by Commissioner Blankenship and seconded by Commissioner Grygiel to approve Resolution 21-9, a resolution authorizing submission of an OSLAD Grant application for Thorndale Park.  Commissioner Ott asked for discussion.  There was none.
ROLL CALL VOTE:

Aye:          Maryann Grygiel, John Blankenship, Irene Jarocinski, Russell Bean, Jean Ott

Nay:          None

Absent:     None
Motion Carried.

There was no Other Business before the Board of Commissioners.
It was moved by Commissioner Blankenship and seconded by Commissioner Jarocinski to adjourn the Regular Meeting of August 18, 2021 at 8:17PM.  Commissioner Ott asked for discussion.  There was none.
All in Favor:   Aye (5) – Ott, Grygiel, Blankenship, Jarocinski, Bean
Opposed:         Nay (0)

Motion Carried.
Respectfully submitted,
                  
Bruce E. Baum
                  
Board Secretary

                             Date________________________, 2021
                             ____________________________________________

                    
Secretary

                            ____________________________________________
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